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       STAFF’S SECOND DATA REQUEST  
           via email 
John T. Butler       
Assistant General Counsel - Regulatory   
Scott A. Goorland          
Principal Attorney 
Florida Power & Light Company         
700 Universe Boulevard 
Juno Beach, Florida 33408-0420 
john.butler@fpl.com 
scott.goorland@fpl.com   
 
Kenneth Hoffman 
Vice President of Regulatory Affairs 
Florida Power & Light Company 
215 South Monroe Street, Suite 810 
Tallahassee, Florida 32301 
kenneth.hoffman@fpl.com  

Re: Docket No. 160071-EI - Petition for approval of 2016 revisions to underground 
residential and commercial differential tariffs, by Florida Power & Light Company 

Dear Mr. Butler, Mr. Goorland, and Mr. Hoffman: 

By this letter, Commission staff requests the following information from Florida Power & Light 
Company (FPL).  
 

1. Please expand on your response to staff’s first data request, no. 1(c). 
a. Please confirm that the actual work order job costs reference is for the 

implementation of the underground system. 
b. How do actual work order job costs for underground help estimate overhead 

costs? 
 
The following questions refer  to paragraph 6 of FPL’s petition. 

2. How and when will the applicant be made aware of the possibility that an additional 
payment may be required, e.g., during preliminary meetings, signing of the contract, etc.? 
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3. Does the contract (tariff pages 9.7 – 9.702) need to be updated? If yes, please provide 
legislative and final versions. 

 
4. How will the four years of revenue be calculated? 

 
5. When will the applicant be told of the revenue estimate?  

 
6. When will the applicant be required to pay any difference between the expected four-year 

revenues and estimated overhead costs in addition to the contribution for underground 
service? 

 
7. Currently, is an applicant ever asked to pay any difference between the expected four-

year revenues and estimated overhead costs in addition to the contribution for 
underground service? If yes, please provide several examples. 

 
8. If there is an additional payment to be made and the applicant has gone out of business, 

moved out of state, or refuses to pay, what will FPL do? 
 

9. Rule 25-6.064,(6)(a), Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.) provides for a customer to 
request a review of any CIAC charge. Please provide the basis for FPL to review the 
applicant’s contribution and ask the applicant to pay any additional costs. 
 

10. Please explain which provision of Rule 25-6.078, F.A.C., would allow FPL to request an 
applicant to pay any difference between the expected four-year revenues and estimated 
overhead costs in addition to the contribution for underground service. 
 

Please file all responses electronically no later than Wednesday, June 1, 2016 via the 
Commission’s website at www.floridapsc.com by selecting the Clerk’s Office tab and Electronic 
Filing Web Form. Please feel free to call me at (850) 413-6540 if you have any questions. 
 
Thank you. 
 
/s/Sue Ollila 
 
Economic Analyst 
sollila@psc.state.fl.us 
 
cc:   Office of Commission Clerk 
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